MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON

MONDAY 1st  OCTOBER 2007 AT THE VILLAGE HALL

Present; Councillors Charles Arch, Brian Thomas, Sheena Duller, Adam Lionel, Gwyneth Davies Meinir Taylor and Rhiannon Jones.

Apologies; Cllr Nick McNally

The minutes of the last meeting were passed as a true record by Cllr Gwyneth Davies and seconded by Cllr Rhiannon Jones.

We were joined in the meeting by Pc Mark Jones or Community Officer along with a 

Community Support Officer. He gave a brief description of his job and told us that the project has been running for 12 months of a 3 year project. There are two officers one for the north and one for the south of the county. Their main source of work is following up complaints from the public and attending meetings with local groups. Pc Jones left his contact details with all the councillors. Cllr Brian Thomas thanked the officers for attending our meeting.
Matters Arising

Cambrian Mountain Pilot Project
Cllr Sheena Duller attended the meeting at the Hafod Arms on our behalf. She informed us that it was more of a presentation evening than anything else. There will be future consultation meetings that we will be informed of.

New Councillors

The clerk has received forms for the two new councillors to fill in and return to Ceredigion.

Other Matters
Community Councils Questionnaire

The Community Council received a questionnaire from Ceredigion County Council to do with preparing the Local Development Plan. We answered the questions but felt that not a lot of thought had gone into preparing this questionnaire as all the questions were the same.
Zurich Insurance.
The insurance policy for year 2007-08 has arrived. The price has gone up to £205.00.

Business Eye

A letter was received from Business Eye informing us of workshops throughout the county and asking us to display posters on the notice boards in the community.

Notice of Road Closures
The road between Ysbyty Ystwyth and Llethr is going to be closed between the 27th September and 2nd October. Also the Grogwynion road will be closed from the 15th October and the 9th November. Both are for road works.

Annual audit. 

The annual audit for year ending March 2007 has been returned to BDO Stoy Hayward.

Planning applications.

A planning application has been received for Abergwngu Elan Valley, there was no objections.

Cllr Charles Arch attended a site meeting at the Miners Arms with the planning committee to discuss the application for 3 affordable houses. There was no major problems to be seen but it will be the decision of the committee to grant the application.
A letter was received from The Red Cross asking for financial aid. This will be discussed at the end of the year.

There was no other business the next meeting will be on the 5th November at 7.30pm in the Village hall.

